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Lions Clubs International - Multiple District 31
North Carolina Lions State Council

Official Minutes

Saturday, August 12, 2006 Holiday Inn, Salisbury, NC
9:00 AM

Council Chairperson Martha Butler called the first meeting of the 2006-07 North Carolina Lions
Council to order at 9: 02 AM.

District Governor Bob Roland gave the Invocation and District Governor Morris Van Vleet led
the Pledge of Allegiance.

For the record, the Council met in caucus on Friday evening, August 12, 2005. All nine District
Governors and Vice District Governors were present at the caucus and at the August 13, 2005
Council Meeting:

DG Bob Roland 31-A DG Ron Kelly 31-F
DG Sue Ingle 31-B DG Sherman Leathers 31-G
DG Dolores O’Malley 31-C DG George Holston 31-H
DG Larry Covington 31-D DG Michael Flora 31-J
DG Morris Van Vleet 31-E

CC Butler welcomed all Lions and Guests and invited comments from Past International
Directors.

PID Sid Scruggs stated that he was pleased with the good representation of North Carolina Lions
at the Boston Convention. He did not have the number of delegates voting at this time. He
reported that the Mission 30 program was a substantial success buy stemming the tide of lost
membership in North Carolina. The year finished with a loss of 170 Lions compared to 476
Lions two years ago. He presented Certificates of Appreciation to each of the 2005-06 District
Governors for their fine efforts.

Scruggs stated that as a result of then 1st Vice President Jimmy Ross’s visit to our 2006 State
Convention, Ross arranged for an LCI film crew to record activities at Camp Dogwood and the
Raleigh Industries for the Blind. Unfortunately, the LCI Film crew could not come back for the
VIP Fishing Tournament; however Gwen White stated that a film was made by Public TV
previously. PDG Ralph Hester also noted that a video was also made at UNC Diabetic Eye Care
Center.

Scruggs reported that the Board extended waivers for entrance fees for souses through December
31, and for reinstated former through June 30, 2007.

Ohm read a communication from Lions Clubs International stating the disbanding of the Saluda
Lions Club in D31-A.
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CC Butler reported the results of the Official Election of Council Officers on July 4, 2007 at the
International Convention in Boston:

Council Chairperson - PDG Martha Butler
Vice Council Chairperson - District Governor Morris Van Vleet
Council Chaplain - District Governor Bob Roland
Council Tail Twister. - District Governor Sherman Leathers
Council Secretary/Treasurer - PDG George Ohm

Kelly moved to accept the Minutes of the May 2006 Council meeting as distributed; seconded by
Covington. Motion Passed.

Ohm presented the 2005-2006 Year-end Financial Report. Ohm stated that during the year we
had received a $50,000 grant from LCIF for the UNC Diabetic Eye Care Center which was
transferred to the NCLF for distribution to the Eye Care Center, The Luxury Car Raffle brought
in $67605 on ticket sales and the 2006 State Convention netted $6412.39. Noteworthy expenses
were the transfer of $50,000 to the NCLF, disbursement of the proceeds of the Luxury Car raffle
of $8536.38 to White Cane, $33503 for the BMW and $25,000 to LCIF for Sight First II and 25
Melvin Jones Fellowships. Ohm reported that the Youth Exchange program which is historically
supported by a $500 donation from each of the nine Districts was not totally supported by this
amount this year requiring the expenditure of $2500 of Council Funds over the budgeted $500.

(See Attachment “A”)

Leathers moved to accept the 2005-06 Year-end Financial Report ; seconded by Van Vleet.
Motion Passed.

Ohm continued with the proposed 2006-2007 Council Budget. It is a balanced Budget. Ohm
noted that the income from dues is reduced from last year due to a reduction in membership by
168 Lions, however and increase in interest is expected along with income of $4000 from the
State Convention and $4500 for Youth Exchange.

Expenses include a two year audit, and additional $500 for plaques and gifts, additional $300 for
the Council Chairperson’s expenses, two additional line items, Sight First II and Information
Technology and Public relations, and an increase of $1000 added to Youth Exchange.

(See Attachment “B”)

Holston moved to approve the budget as presented: seconded by Covington. Motion passed.

(Holston moved to amend the budget by moving $5314.34 from contingency to Youth Exchange
to avoid asking for $500 donations from the districts. There was no second to the amendment.)

Ohm requested approval to continue with RLI Surety Co. for the State Treasurer’s and
Promotions Treasurer’s Bonds as well as the Statewide Blanket Bond for the District Cabinet
Treasurers. He also requested to continue to deposit the Council and Promotions funds with First
Bank of Salisbury, NC.
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Kelley moved to approve RLI Surety for Council Treasurer and District Treasurers Bonds and
First Bank of Salisbury, NC as depository of Council funds; seconded by Leathers. Motion
passed.

North Carolina Lions Foundation President Ron Staley addressed the Council to present his
goals for the coming year. Communications will be his hallmark. The Foundation has produced a
60 minute program which will be used to inform the Lions of the state of the people we are
serving. The Humanitarian - White Cane and Camp Dogwood Chairs have prepared excellent
presentations which will excite the Lions of North Carolina to reach greater heights of service.
PDG Paul Bledsoe has also prepared an 8 minute video showing the people served by the
statewide services provided by the Lions of North Carolina.

Staley reported that the fund solicitation for the Lineberger Dormitory exceeded its goal by
$113,000 which will be applied to the Udovich Dormitory which will begin construction later
this year. The White Cane Drive exceeded its goal, however, there are ever increasing needs to
be met. The budgeting process in April left several requests unfunded. Staley has requested
more volunteers for volunteer week and to aid the campers during camping season. He is urging
a 10% increase in Jack Stickley Funds. (See Attachment “C”)

CC Butler issued an open invitation to Staley to sit in on any and all Council planning and
meetings to show that the Council and Foundation are working together.

Executive Director Steve Walker thanked last year’s Governors for their hard work and
expressed that he is looking forward to working with this year’s governors. The Financial Audit
has been completed and will be presented at the board meeting tomorrow. LCIF has approved the
request for a grant for Wake Forest Clinical Eye Research project. The new building plans are
progressing well. A small amount of asbestos found in the Shaw Brown building will require
special disposition. Due to the location of utility lines, the building will have to be shut down
early to move the utilities adding 60 days to the construction.

Council Chair Butler praised the new council of Governors as caring and enthusiastic leaders
who are ready and willing to lead their districts in meeting the challenges of this new Lionistic
year. The Council is dedicated to raising Sight First II funds without affecting the White Cane
effort or the services to those who depend on us.

The Council has endorsed to appointment of Mrs. North Carolina, Kylee Odom to serve as the
spokes person for the Lions of North Carolina. Odom is the mother of a 5 year old Daughter who
has battled eye disease since birth. Odom is ever grateful to the Duke Pediatric Eye Care Center
and the Lions of North Carolina for their efforts to fund Clinical Eye research which has helped
her daughter.

Covington moved to appoint Kylee Odom as the Spokesperson for the Lions of North Carolina
during the year 2006-2007; seconded by Kelly. Motion passed.

CC Butler stated that a resolution will be sent to Lions Clubs International stating Odom’s
appointment.
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CC Butler stated that she received a request from the Governor Morehead School for a list of
Club officers for the expressed purpose of soliciting funds for the School. Upon poling of the
Governors the Council adopted a Privacy Policy:

“The North Carolina Lions Multiple District 31 recognizes the importance of protecting the
private information of our members. We have no legal authority or written permission to disclose
any information of our members to third parties. Due to privacy concerns information such as
names, addresses, e-mail addresses, telephone numbers, etc. cannot to be released to any third
party.”

Van Vleet moved to adopt the Privacy Policy stated above; seconded by Flora. Motion passed.

The Council is requesting the Constitution and By-Laws Committee and The Research and Long
Range Planning Committee to begin working on creating a Council of Governor’s Policy
Manual.

Kelly moved to ask the two committees to develop the Council of Governor’s Policy Manual;
seconded by O’Malley. Motion Passed.

The Council also charged the Research and Long Range Planning Committee begin work on a
viable plan for redistricting the Lions Clubs in the MD31. The Council requests a preliminary
report by November 2006 and a viable plan by February 2007, so that the plan can be voted upon
by the Lions at the State Convention. In addition, the Council is charging the MERL Team
(Membership, Extension, Retention and Leadership Committees) to prepare a statewide
rebuilding plan to increase membership within the state.

Holston moved to charge the Research and Long Range Planning Committee to prepare a viable
redistricting plan by the February 2007 Council Meeting and to charge the MERL team to
prepare a statewide Membership Rebuilding Plan for 2006-2007. Ingles seconded the motion.
Motion Passed.

The meeting was recessed for 15 minutes.

The meeting was resumed at 10:15 AM.

State Convention Co-Chairs, PDG David Boyd, Jr. and PCC Ed Shivers, III gave the final Report
of the 2006 State Convention held in Greenville, NC. Boyd thanked all Lions who attended and
all those who purchased and sold program ads to fund the convention. Attendance was excellent
at all functions:

International Family Banquet - 52 Past District Governor’s Luncheon - 120
Friday Night Fun Night – 305 District Governors’ Banquet - 360
Tail Twister’s Breakfast - 271 Total Registration – 419

Boyd singled out Bledsoe for his aid in publishing the programs for the convention, as well as
Gwen White for her encouragement and help in the planning of the Convention. The Tail
Twister’s Breakfast netted $3638.00 which was designated for White Cane and credited equally
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to each district. The proceeds of the convention were $6412.39 over the $6000 initial advance
and presented to the Council. (See Attachment “D”)

Roland moved to approve the 2006 State Convention Final Report; seconded by Leathers.
Motion Passed.

2007 State Convention Chairman, PDG Joe Silvers, gave a progress report on the 2007 State
Convention. Fund raising is progressing well. The committee has secured sponsors for the Friday
Night Fun Night and the Tail Twister’s Breakfast so there will be no cost to the Lions. The PDG
Luncheon and the District Governors’ Banquet will require charges. Lions and guests must
register to attend all the functions. Silvers suggested early registration as the banquet hall is
limited to 425 persons. Governors are requested to sell at least 10 program ads per district.

Silvers suggested that we dedicate the Convention to all US Veterans. Silvers went on to request
that the Council furnish 800 state trading pins as described in the State Convention Agreement.
(The two previous councils decided not to furnish state trading pins to the State Convention
Committee.)

Flora moved to furnish 800 State Trading pins per the convention agreement; seconded by
Leathers. Scruggs commented that since the state trading pins are available to all Lions from
their respective District Governors perhaps a specially designed Convention Pin should be
designed for convention attendees. The motion and second were withdrawn.

Flora made a motion to purchase 500 crossed flag pins of North Carolina and New York flags (in
honor of the 2nd Vice president who will be our speaker) which will be given free to convention
attendees; seconded by Roland. Motion passed.

The Committee is also planning to purchase 300 each Convention Commemorative pins which
will be sold to convention attendees. Registration forms will be available at the November
Council meeting. The Convention Committee also plans to subsidize $20 of the $99 room rate to
$79 for attendees. PDG Larry Gasperson presented the Convention budget.

(See Attachment “E”)

Holston moved to accept the 2007 State Convention report; seconded by Roland. Motion Passed.

Gwen White expressed her thanks to PDG David Boyd and his committee for putting the 2006
State Convention together. For this year, the convention committee has a goal to update the
convention policy to match the Constitution and By-laws. As an example, she stated that the
Constitution calls for a hospitality fee to be charged to pay for entertainment, which has not been
charged in recent years. The 2008 State Convention is planned for Greensboro, NC. PDG Paul
Bledsoe will serve as Chairperson; and PDG John Wall will serve as Treasurer.

(See Attachment “F”)
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CC Butler presented the list of Statewide Council Committee Chairs serving for 2006-2007.

Boys and Girls Homes - Ann Neroni
Const. & By-Laws - Dave Butler, PCC
Diabetes Awareness - William “Bill” Barnwell
Extension - Houston Henderson, PDG
Historian - Diane B. Whitley, PCC

Information Technology - Mike Schwartz
Leadership - Robert A. Shook, PDG
Liberty Day - Jim Edmunds, PDG
LCIF/SightFirst - Harvey F. Whitley, PCC
Leo Committee - A. Paul Smith, PDG

Lions Quest - Stewart Wooten, PDG
Nominating - Allen Deaton, PDG
Promotions - Michael Allman, PDG
Research/L-R Planning - John J. O’Malley, PDG
Retention/Orientation - I. Frank Brooks, PDG
Membership - Gene Everett, PDG
Youth Exchange - Karen Littlefield
State Convention - Gwen White
Women’s Membership - Janet Doub

Flora moved to approve the Statewide Council Committee Chairs; seconded by Leathers. Motion
passed.

CC Butler called for reports from the Statewide Committee Chairs.

Boys and Girls Home – Anne Neroni The home still needs the new van to replace the 15
passenger van that is no longer insurable. Lake Lure Lions Club has pledged $10,000 towards
the van and D31-F pledged $3200 leaving a deficit of $4800 for the van.

(See Attachment “G”)
Constitution & By-Laws – Dave Butler The Lions voting at the International Convention
approved six resolutions for Constitution or By-laws changes by a 70% majority. Butler outlined
the resolutions, three of which deal with redistricting and district endorsements of Directors and
Executive Officer candidates.

Extension - Houston Henderson Dressed as a Safari guide, Henderson outlined the goals for
Extensions as “Hunting Lions”. He and his team of 10 Safari Guides across the state expect to
establish several new Prides (Clubs) this year. (See Attachment “H”)

Diabetes Awareness – Bill Barnwell Diabetes is the 5th leading cause of death in the United
States plus related to many high risk and chronic conditions. Diabetes has increased 76% in
North Carolina since 1995 and now affects over 8% of the population. In addition to affliction of
individuals, the medical costs have more than doubled. Many individuals have never had a
glucose tests and are unaware that they have Diabetes. Our role is to promote awareness of the
dangers of diabetes. (See Attachment “I”)

Historian – Diane Whitley The committee has prepared a portion of a brochure that they would
like to be approved today. The price of the books has not been determined. Only pre-ordered
books will be printed with no extras; those who reserve books will be required to pay for them.

(See Attachment “J”)

State License Plate Project - Whitley stated that for the several years that we have been working
on the State Lions License plate but it has never been officially adopted by the Council and
included in the minutes. Lions Clubs International requires such a resolution before they will
approve the license plate.
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District Governor Ron Kelly moved that the MD31 Council adopt a North Carolina State Lions
License Plate and that the resolution be included to the official minutes; seconded by District
Governor Sherman Leathers. Motion passed.

Information Technology – Michael Schwartz Schwartz requested information of the web-site
host and how long the service is paid for. His contact with LCI revealed that we must have LCI
permission for all web-sites. We will have to establish guidelines which conform to LCI dictates.
He will establish a directory of web-sites for all Lions to use. He recommended that we extend
the web-site registration for one more year. (See Attachment “K”)

Roland moved to renew the web-site registration for one year; seconded by Van Vleet. Motion
Passed.

PDG Paul Bledsoe suggested that he may have vendors who may offer lower costs and offered to
work with Schwartz to secure the lowest rates.

Leadership – Bob Shook District Governor elect leadership training sessions are set for
December 1-3, 2006 and February 23-25, 2007. Vice District Governor Training will be May
18-19, 2007. (See Attachment “L”)

Liberty Day – Jim Edmunds The Liberty Day committee met on April 22, 2006 to discuss sites
for the 2007 Liberty Day Celebration. March 17, 2007, the day after James Madison’s birthday,
was selected for Liberty Day. John Kearney has offered to design and secure the Liberty Day
Commemorative Pins which will honor the U.S. Coast Guard. (See Attachment “M”)

Covington moved to accept the 2007 Liberty Day pin design honoring the U.S. Coast Guard and
to purchase 600 pins at $1.72 each. Motion was seconded by Flora. Motion passed.

LCIF/Sight First II – Harvey Whitley Whitley thanked the 2005-06 Council for paying his
transportation to the LCI Leadership Institute Training; he stated that he is now certified to
conduct a Leadership Training Institute in North Carolina.

As of August 3, 2006, NC Lions have contributed $41,200 towards Sight First II; South Carolina
$86,000 and Florida $289,000. Unionville Lions club has volunteered to become a model club
with pledges of $400 per member. PDG Frank Brooks has offered to serve as Assistant Sector
Coordinator. (See Attachment “N”)

Leo Clubs – Paul Smith The State Leo Clubs Convention was held on May 5-6, 2006 at Camp
Dogwood. State Officers were elected as well as the design of a Leo Clubs Tee Shirt. Unofficial
count has 16 Leo Clubs in NC plus new clubs in Lillington and Kitty Hawk.

(See Attachment “O”)

Quest – Stewart Wooten The quest program is active in 25 countries. It is divided into three
age groups: 1. Skills for growing Grades K-5

2. Skills for adolescence Grades 6-8
3. Skills for action Grades 9-12

Wooten has prepared information packets for each district to aid the Governors in establishing
the Quest programs. (See Attachment “P”)
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Membership – Gene Everette The membership committee challenged the Governors, and Clubs
to just add two new members per club. He suggested that we target the retiring Baby Boomers to
the mission of Lions, “Service to Humanity as the Best Work of Life”. (See Attachment “Q”)

Nominating - Allen Deaton All 2006-07 Vice District Governors will be voted upon at their
respective District Conventions for District Governor for the year 2007-2008. The committee
requests that District Governors forward resolutions naming their Vice District Governors and
their clubs to the Chairman. (See Attachment “R”)

Promotions – Michael Allman The promotions meeting will begin at 1:00 pm this afternoon.

Research and Long Range Planning – John O’Malley The Committee will hold a meeting this
afternoon to begin working on the requests from the Council.

Retention – Frank Brooks Retention remains a major problem with membership in North
Carolina. District Retention Chairpersons are urged to work closely with Zone and Region
Chairs to become involved with Clubs to stem the tide of losing Lions. Orientation is a powerful
tool to acquaint new as well as older members of our work as Lions. (See Attachment “S”)

State Convention

Flora moved to set the fee for non-lion vendors at $100 for the two days of the State Convention:
seconded by Van Vleet. Motion passed.

Women’s Leadership – Janet Doub (See Attachment “T”)

Youth Exchange – Karen Littlefield The 2006 Youth exchange Camping season has been a
huge success. Twelve students participated this year, all from European countries, including one
from Turkey. The Web-site has recorded over 1000 hits. Plans are to re-structure the 2007 camp
activities in an effort to reduce expenses. (See Attachment “U”)

Roland moved to approve all Committee Reports; seconded by Ingle. Motion passed.

CC Butler asked for a motion to name the Secretary/ Treasurer for the Promotions Committee.

Roland moved to appoint Ohm as Secretary/Treasurer of the Promotions Committee; seconded
by Kelly. Motion passed.

New Business

District Governor Dolores O’Malley requested that District 31-B be relieved of paying 1st half
dues for two clubs that were disbanded in June 2006, but who were still showing membership in
July 1, 2006. The charters were sent to International on August 1, 2006.

Holston moved to excuse D31-B from paying Council and Promotions dues for two clubs
disbanded in June 2006. Motion seconded by Leathers. Motion passed.
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The November meeting will be held at the Park Inn – Executive Convention Center, Hickory,
NC on November 10, 2006.

The meeting adjourned at 12: 20 PM

Respectfully Submitted

George D. Ohm
State Secretary/Treasurer
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Attachment “C”

NCLF President's Report August 12, 2006

Council Chair Martha, District Governors, Vice Governors, Lions and guests.

I am happy to have this opportunity to address the Council at this, your first meeting of this Lions Year.

After an excellent International Convention in Boston and the usual foray of cabinet installations, you
and I have begun this year's White Cane Workshops. White Cane Chair, Jerry Austin; Camp Dogwood
Chair, Jim Sasser, Executive Director Steve Walker and I appreciate the opportunity you give us to
assist you and your district with fund raising this year. We have a 60 minute program that is designed to

tell Lions and Lions Club why we need their support. Past District Governors Jerry and Jim have put
together two excellent presentations which your district chairs can use to educate and win the hearts and
minds of the clubs in your district. One of my goals this year is to let Lions know what the fruits of their
labor mean to the many groups we serve. We must not only have visions of service, we must complete
many tasks to make our visions a reality. It is, as I have said, A vision with a task that will change the

world. To assist in
accomplishing this task, I asked PDG Paul Bledsoe to produce a video that tells why the
statewide services Lions provide through the NCLF are so important. Paul has produced an excellent
video which I would like all Lions in the state to see. It is a series of interviews Glen White held with
some persons we serve. In it they tell better than you or I, how important the services funded by our

White Cane dollars are.

I am happy to report last year was another excellent year. The Clubs in your districts responded well to
those in need and supported last year's leaders call to serve. The need for our services, however,
continues to grow. Last year our Foundation had an outstanding year under the leadership of the Council

of Governors and Past President Carlton Metts. I am grateful for their leadership and untiring service. I
am happy to report that the Foundation approved over 3,400 requests for matching funds, 55
miscellaneous requests for medical assistance, provided 348 hearing aids, 1,545 free mobility canes, and
13 educational grants. In addition we provided 7 special grants totaling $42,000. An eighth grant for the
Deaf/Blind Hearing Retreat was approved but funding was cancelled by that group. We had adequate

space for the 792 campers wishing to attend Camp Dogwood and the only reason I know for anyone
being declined was either scheduling or not meeting board approved policy requirements. The vision
van had another banner year and screened 19,492 persons. It continues to be in great demand. You will
see reports at tomorrow's board meeting listing many other statewide services.

This year will be as challenging as always. We are fortunate to have an outstanding staff at the

Foundation and dedicated officers who are ready to assist you and your Clubs. The bottom line is that,
although we expect our white cane to be up this year, our total revenue is below what we need to meet
the demand for services our Lions Clubs are requesting. This is not a new problem. Based on the
excellent year we had last year and a drop in demand for hearing aids, educational grants and additional

funds that have accumulated in our reserves in excess of the 55% required by policy, I feel we will be
able to meet our clubs needs this year.

Thanks to a generous contribution by PDG Bill and Donna Udovich, the replacement of the Shaw

Brown Building can begin. As before, we're asking clubs to sell additional Camp Dogwood raffle tickets
and are asking for contributions from groups and individuals to pay for the rooms, furniture and
construction costs.
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In addition to these tasks, I have challenged some Committee Chairs to accomplish some objectives

identified at a planning session I held at Camp Dogwood this spring. Among those goals were:

1. Develop a strategy for recruiting Lion volunteers who are willing to work during the camping season
at Camp Dogwood. We need a list of at least 40 volunteers annually who will work at Camp Dogwood

during the Camping Season. The need is growing and they are a great resource as we continue to have
difficulty obtaining councilors.

2. Increase the awareness of our Camp among the agencies that serve the visually impaired and our

visually impaired community. We need to be sure that all who would like to attend our camp get an
opportunity to attend.

3. Evaluate opportunities for use of our Clinical Eye Research contributions and evaluate the feasibility
of establishing an endowment for funding long term needs.

4. Evaluate the feasibility of expanding the Vision Van to include Hearing and/or Diabetic screening.

5. Develop a plan to address Matching Funds needs and evaluate funding needs.

6. Evaluate and develop a strategy for hiring counselors, life guards and nurses during the camping
season at Camp Dogwood.

7. Increase contributions to the Stickley Fellowships by 10%.

8. Increase contributions to the Woolard Partner in Service by 10%.

9. Develop a strategy for use of Camp Dogwood's during the off-season and ensure that fees are

adequate to recover costs associated with non-camping season usage.

10. Analyze trends in statewide programs and services. We need to constantly be aware of our services
and whether we are staying abreast of needs for our assistance.

To realize these achievements we need the support of your District Chairs. They are crucial to the
success of our State Committees. I have one special request of you. Please emphasize as often as
possible the need for your Committee Chairs to attend the meetings scheduled by the State Committee
Chairs. It is vital that they know how critical they are to our success. We cannot function if they are not

present when our committees meet. I thank you for your support. You are critical to our success this
year and it is great having this opportunity to serve with you. I look forward to working with you and
sharing this experience. With our help and the help of our Lions Clubs we will continue to meet the
needs of those coming to us for assistance.

Lion Ron Staley,

NCLF President



NC Lions State Council Meeting Minutes Attachments A through U

August 12, 2006

Attachment “D”

2006 NORTH CAROLINA LIONS STATE CONVENTION

GRENVILLE HILTON GREENVILLE, N.C.

APRIL 20-23, 2006

FINAL REPORT

LIONS AND GUESTS

ON THE BEHALF OF MY CO-CHAIR PDG. ED SHIVERS, SNOW HILL LIONS CLUB AND THE
CONVENTION COMMITTEE FOR PARTICIPATION IN MAKING THE 2006 NC STATE LIONS

CONVENTION A SUCCESS.

AS MANY OF YOU ARE AWARE, THERE ARE MANY EXPENSES IN PUTTING ON A STATE LIONS
CONVENTION. AFTER A SLOW START IN AD SALES, THEY CAME IN STRONG. THIS COMMITTEE

THANKS EACH LION WHO SOLD AND BUSINESSES WHO PURCHASHED THE ADDS.

THE COMMITTEE I SERVE WITH DESERVES HIGH PRAISE FOR THEIR DEDICATION AND HARD
WORK. IT WAS AN HONOR TO SERVE WITH THEM. THANKS TO PDG ED SHIVERS CO-CHAIR AND

TREASURER, PDG ROBERT HAM, PDG GLENN BUNCH AND THE SNOW HILL LIONS CLUB FOR
THEIR HARD WORK.

THE 2006 NC LIONS STATE CONVENTION BEGAN ON THURSDAY EVENING, APRIL 20th . THE VIP'S

WERE ENTERTAINED AND DINED. THE 2005-2006 COUNCIL SALUTED THE DISTRICT GOVERNORS

ELECT WITH MEMORABLE GIFTS. A JACK DANIEL STEAK WITH ALL THE TRIMMINGS WAS

SERVED.

THE GOLF TOURNAMENT BEGAN AT 10:00 AT NEARBY BRADFORD CREEK GOLF COUNTRY
CLUB. EVERYONE HAD A GREAT TIME AND LION HARVEY WHITLEY’S TEAM WON THE
TOURNAMENT. THANKS TO GREENVILLE MARTINBOURGH CLUB, LION ROBERT FREY WHO

ORGANIZED THE TOURNAMENT. LION MARK KLAICH WHO ALSO ASSISTED.

REGISTRATION BEGAN AT 2:00 PM UNTIL 7:00 PM.

FRIDAY NIGHT WAS WELL ATTENDED WITH 305 LIONS. NORTH PITT HIGH SCHOOL JR. ROTC
DRILL TEAM PARTICIPATED IN THE FLAG CEREMONY.

ENTERTAINMENT WAS PROVIDED BY BOYS/GIRLS HOME EMEMBLE, SAMATHA CASEY &
BLUEGRASS JAM AND OUR OWN SPECIAL LADY, GWEN.
TAIL TWISTER’S BREAKFAST BEGAN 7:30AM, FOLLOWED BY TAIL TWISTER’S FUN AND

AUCTION. 271 LIONS ATTENDED.

12 LIONS TOURED THE FACILITIES AT PITT MEMORIAL HOSPITAL UNIVERISTY HEALTH
SYSTEMS - HOSTS WERE LIONS ANN SHIVERS AND CATHRYN HAM.

OPENING SESSION BEGAN AT PDG LUNCHEON FOLLOWED AT 12:15 WITH 120 LIONS ATTENDING.

SEMINARS GEGAN SHORTLEY AFTER DISTRICT GOVERNOR ELECT GEORGE HOLSTON
DIRECTLY. THE SEMINARS WERE WELL ATTENDED.

HOSPITALITY ROOM WAS OPEN FROM 3:00 TO 5:00.

DISTRICT GOVERNOR'S BANQUET BEGAN AT 7:00 WITH 360 ATTENDING. ENTERTAINMENT WAS
PROVIDED BY DR. GENE MARTIN, PASTOR OF FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH OF SNOW HILL.
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OUR SPECIAL GUEST, INTERNATIONAL 1s1 VP PRESIDENT, JIMMY ROSS INSPIRED ALL TO BE
BETTER LIONS. SPECIAL AWARDS WERE ALSO PRESENTED.

THE SERVICE OF REMEMBERANCE BEGAN AT 8:30AM AND FOLLOWED BY DISTRICT
CABINET MEETINGS AT 10: OOAM.

GENERAL SESSION BEGAN AT 11: OOAM, FOLLOWED BY DISTRICT GOVERNORS ELECT
RECEPTION.

MY SPECIAL THANKS TO PDG PAUL BLEDSOE FOR THE GREAT JOB OF SETTING UP AND
PUBLISHING THE PROGRAM.

ATTENDANCE
VIP Banquet 52

Friday Fun Night 305
Tail Twister’s Breakfast 271

PDG Luncheon 120

District Governors’ Banquet 360

Registrations

District Total
2T-1 2

31-A 30
31-B 52

31-C 19

31-D 41

31-E 30

31-F 49

31-G 67
31-H 53

31-J 66
32-A 2

35-1 2

Misc._______6

Grand Total 419
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2006 NC LIONS STATE CONVENTION
Financial Statement as of 06/08/06

Income
Beginning Balance 4.80
Ads` 17,700.00
Family Fun Night 3,990.00
Tail Twister Breakfast 3,880.00
Past District Governors Luncheon1 1,628.00
District Governors Banquet 8,208.00
Tail Twister Tickets & Auction 3,638.00
Golf Tournament1 1,260.00
State Council Advance 6.000.00
Tota l Income $46,308,80

Expenses
Ad Refund $ 75.00
Meal Refunds 374.00
Supplies 1,067.22
Golf Tournament 1.170.00
Room, Meals & Etc. for 1st VP 1.046.10
Entertainment 200.00
Decorations 614.18
Donations 4,138.00
Greenville Hilton (Rooms for DG's & Meals) 22,764.00
MD-31 12,412.39
•Programs 2.447.91
Total Expenses $46,308.80

Note: Donations-NCLF-$3,638.00, Boys & Girls Homes-$300.00, North Pitt HS-$200.00

Robert L. Ham, Convention Treasurer

Due to early arrival of 1st V.P. Jimmy Ross, unexpected expenses occurred in the
amount of $932.29.
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Attachment “F”

August 12, 2006

State Convention Committee

I also extend many thanks to PDG David Boyd for Chairing the 2006 State Convention. Through the
frustrations of dealing with changes in hotel administration, he and his committee persevered and
provided an excellent convention.

This year’s goal for the convention committee will be to update the Convention Agreement to bring the
policy and by-laws in sync. For example the By-laws state that the Council shall – not may – charge
each registrant a Hospitality fee to cover the cost of entertainment. This has not been done in several
years requiring the Convention Committee to absorb the Entertainment costs within its budget.

Policy also states that we give the current MD31 State Trading pin free of charge to each registrant. A
previous Council voted the stop giving pins to the Convention, without changing the Convention
agreement.

The committee needs the Council to direct who receives complementary meals and rooms. In recent
years the convention committee has been asked to furnish complementary services beyond the stated
policy. The Committee is willing to accommodate the desires of the Council, but needs direction up-
front to include in the budgeting process.

Gwen White
State Convention Committee Chair

********************************************************************************************

Attachment “G”

Boys and Girls Homes
Anne Neroni Chairperson

North Carolina Lions Van Project for Boys and Girls Homes of NC

The Boys and Girls Homes of North Carolina is replacing all of its 15 passenger vans

because of insurance costs. We are replacing them with min-vans and 12-passenger vans.

We would like to have a 12 passenger van for the Lions Cottage. The cost will probably

be some where around $18,000 for a 12 passenger van. We have been given a $10,000

gift from the Lake Lure Lions Club and District 31-F has committed to send $3.200. We

need to raise the remaining 5 thousand dollars before we can make the purchase. We

would like to finish this project and move on to the renovation of the Lion's cottage. If

we are able to find a deal for under the estimated amount of $18,000 we will definitely

jump on that opportunity and any monies left over will go towards the cottage renovation

project. Brad Logsdon is also working on carpet for the staff office and improvements to

cottage windows and window frames. Please contact Brad for an update on those and

other efforts he has been working on.
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Providing home connections

Our Civic Club partners: Civitan, Lions, Jaycees.

Kiwanis, Rotary, and Optimist, provided funding

for the construction of many of the homes (cot-

tages) the children live in. Today, the clubs con-

tinue to support the operation of the cottages and

other programs/activities at the Homes. Often

we're asked how much it costs to operate a cot-

tage. The chart below gives typical costs for

"CIVIC CLUB COTTAGE!" Further, assuming the

cottage is housing nine children (our licensed limit);

the costs arc broken down on a per child basis.

Perhaps your club or a members) of your club

would like to provide for a certain cost of your home's operation

or for an individual child in the

home. (Please complete and submit info on page 9) For more information on how you can be

involved in supporting the cottage and its children, telephone 910-646-3083 or email

tora.lamont@boysaadgirlshomes.org-

expense Annual/Cottage Monthly/Cottage Monthly/Child

Salaries and Benefits $55,908 $4,659 $517,67

Electricity $7,128 $594 $66.00

Garbage Collection $900 $75 $8.33

LPGas $2,940 $245 »27.22

Gasoline $2.424 $202 $22.44

Telephone $4,380 365 $40.56

Water & Sewer $1.848 $154 $17.11

Food - Purchased $14,100 $1,175 $130,56

Drugs and Medical Supplies $132 $11 $1.22

Hospital and Doctor fees $60 $5 $0.56

Supplies $3.816 $318 $35.33

Maintenance $492 $41 $4.56

Repairs $4,632 $386 $42,89

Furniture and Fixtures $444 $37 $4.11

Exterminating $84 $7 $0.78

Fees $156 $13 $1.44
Insurance $10,584 $882 $98.00

Contract Labor $23,568 $1,964 $218.22

Clothing - Purchased $2,196 $183 $20.33

Haircuts / Hair / Makeup $492 $41 $4,56

Laundry and Cleaning $36 $3 $0,33

Planned Group Activities $768 $64 $7,11

Transportation - Children (misc.) $12 $1 $0,11

Total $137,100 $11,425 $1^9

Tom Lamont
Director of Civic Club
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Lion's Home

Needs

1. New bedroom furniture for youth.

2. New tile for hallway and computer area.

3. Carpet cleaning. |

4. Bedrooms need painting.

5. Industrial dishwasher.

6. Mold and mildew in ceiling needs removing.

7. Horizontal freezer.

Wish List

1. Large area rug: at least 1O'x7'

2. Playstation and games

3. Hanging wooden shelves.

4.36" screen (diagonally) screen television.

5. Desk lamp for office.

6. New computer and printer for office.

7. Copier for office.

8. Two computer chairs for youth.

9. Patio furniture.

10.Gift cards for window treatments.

11 .New Office Desk.
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Lions Cottage
Remodeling Projects 2006

(Revised 2/8/06)

Cottage Project Labor Material Protected

Cost

30 year Hickory Roofing Shingles

installation

(Project for spring 07) . ;

(quote from another similar Roof project.
campus)

$ 9,000 6,811.29 $15,811.29

Dishwasher for Lions Cottage Kitchen - $ 900,00 $ 900.00

Renovating Resident Bathrooms (2 sets)'

Trigon Construction (Whiteville)

$20,935.10

60%

$13,956.73

40%

$34,891.83

Interior Painting - (Private contractor) :

-Living and Dining Rooms

$1,000 $ 300.00 $1,300.00

Interior Painting (Private Contractor)

Paint resident room closets and ceilings

$800.00 $ 200.00 $ 1,000.00

Repair or Replace Vertical Blinds in Lions

DInlne Room.

$ 800.00 $ 800.00

Replace interior wall paneling along the front

of the cottage.

$700 $400 $1,100.00

2 Exterior Doors w/ Panic bar hardware

(Front ac Kitchen)

$3,000.00

Carpet installation - Staff office 1,600.00

Replace old windows Kitchen and scarf apt.

Windows

$2,900 $2,900.00

$63,303.12
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Attachment “H”

NORTH CAROLINA STATEWIDE EXTENSION ACTIVITY
REPORT

By Statewide Extension Chairperson, Lion Houston Henderson
August 12,2006—Salisbury, North Carolina

FELLOW LIONS WE ARE ON SAFARI IN NORTH CAROLINA THIS YEAR. WE ARE HUNTING LIONS.

WE HOPE TO ESTABLISH PRIDES OF LIONS IN AT LEAST TWO AREAS IN EACH DISTRICT IN THE
STATE.

WE HAVE A " TEAM OF TEN" LEADING THIS SAFARI, THIS LION HUNT, WITH THE SUPPORT OF
NINE DISTRICT GOVERNORS, NINE VICE DISTRICT GOVERNORS, AND ALL THE PDG'S AND

OTHER INTERESTED LIONS IN THE STATE.

I HAVE CHALLENGED EACH OF THE NINE DISTRICT CHAIRS NOT TO LET THE FIRST QUARTER
GO BY WITHOUT CAPTURING ENOUGH LIONS TO ESTABLISH A NEW PRIDE.

I AM GETTING REPORTS FROM SOME OF THE SAFARI LEADERS ACROSS THE STATE THAT
INDICATE THEY ARE GETTING READY TO ESTABLISH A NEW PRIDE OF LIONS IN THEIR

DISTRICT. I AM SUGGESTING THAT THE OTHER SAFARI LEADERS 'GET ON THE BALL' AND

ESTABLISH A NEW PRIDE OF LIONS 'BEFORE THE END OF FALL'. GOVERNORS, I HOPE YOU

WILL ENCOURAGE YOUR SAFARI LEADERS(EXTENSION CHAIRS) TO ROUND UP THE HUNTERS
AND CAPTURE ENOUGH LIONS TO ESTABLISH A NEW PRIDE IN YOUR DISTRICT 'BEFORE THE

END OF FALL'.

FELLOW LIONS, IN ADDITION TO THE NEW AREAS THAT NEED THE SERVICES OF THE LOVING
INDIVIDUALS CALLED LIONS, THERE ARE OVER 120 COMMUNITIES THAT HAVE HAD A PRIDE OF

LIONS AND LOST THEM. MAYBE, MOST OF THESE AREAS HAVE GROWN AND STILL HAVE THE

NEED OF A CARING HAND OF A LION TO HELP THEM. I AM FURNISHING EACH DISTRICT SAFARI

LEADER A LIST OF CLUBS THAT HAVE FOLDED IN THEIR AREA SO THEY CAN GET THEIR LION
HUNTERS OUT IN THE JUNGLE TO SEE IF A NEW PRIDE CAN BE ESTABLISHED.

FELLOW LIONS, WE ARE GOING TO HAVE TO GET OUT IN THE JUNGLE AND HUNT DOWN THE
LIONS AND ESTABLISH NEW PRIDES THROUGHOUT THE STATE OR LIONS ARE GOING TO

BECOME AN ENDANGERED SPECIES.

THANK YOU FOR ALLOWING ME TO SERVE AS YOUR STATEWIDE EXTENSION CHAIR THIS YEAR.

Respectfully submitted,

Lion Houston Henderson
NC Statewide Extension

Chair
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Attachment “J”.

State Council of Governors Meeting
Holiday Inn, Salisbury, NC
August 12, 2006

State History Committee Report
Diane B. Whitley, Chairperson

First let me thank you for the confidence you showed in me when you asked me to take over chairmanship of this
committee. I have some really large shoe to fill and it will require help from all of the Lions in North Carolina to
make the new History book a success.

Also I want to thank all of those serving on the committee who have committed their time with intentions to
remain on the committee until completion of the book.

The History committee has part of the flier for you to proof today. The other half will have sample club histories,
articles and pictures to offer some guide lines or suggestions for the clubs. We hope to complete the other half this
weekend and turn it over to PDG Paul Bledsoe for design work.

Our next meeting will be September 29- October 1 at Camp Dogwood. The flier should be ready for distribution
then.
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Attachment “P”

MD31 Council of Governors Meeting
Holiday Inn, Salisbury, NC
August 12, 2006

Lions Quest Committee Report
PDG Stewart Wooten, Chair

Fellow Lions,

The Lions Quest Program is active in 25 countries.

Quest is divided into 3 age groups:

1. Skills for growing Grades K – 5
2. Skills for Adolescence Grades 6 – 8
3. Skils for Action Grades 9 – 12

I have prepared for each District the needed information to establish programs in each district. Alos included is a
computer disc which will answer most questions.

This information has been furnished by PID Sid Scruggs, with no charge to the Council.

International Quest Coordinator Shmir Corzine in Oak Brook has been most eager to assist.

Stewart Wooten
Lions Quest Chair
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Attachment “S”
STATE RETENTION COMMITTEE REPORT

I.FRANK BROOKS, JR , PDG
RETENTION COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSON

Council Members,

Retention of members statewide continues to be a major problem for Multiple District-31 -We continue
to lose countless members annually and we need to solve those problems that contribute to our losses by
being more vigilant with individual club management. We are encouraging each District's Retention

Chairperson to ask each Region and/or Zone Chairperson in their respective District to become more
involved with the Presidents, Secretaries and club Membership Committees on club level.

We will cut the number of dropped members from clubs by a significant amount if we;
A. Involve Region/Zone Chairs as an intervention resource.

B. Ask Region/Zone Chairs to visit each club in his/her respective Region/Zone prior to scheduled

Zone meetings to ascertain strengths or weaknesses of clubs.

C .Region/Zone Chairs to establish hands on relationships with not only the President and/or Secretary
but also the grassroots membership as well

D-Encourage club Membership Committee Chairs to become more involved by conducting proper and
timely orientation programs for new as well as current members.

E. Club Presidents/Secretaries notify your Region/Zone chairs and District Retention Chair before

dropping any member for any reason even if the member is not in good standing with the local. We may
be able to offer an alternative in the form of a transfer or a different kind of membership.

F- Encourage club Presidents/Secretaries to document findings and share with the Districts

MERLO TEAM members for assistance or guidance as needed.

G. Call on your District's Retention Chairperson, to give a program explaining why retention is so
important to your club, your District and State-Help your members to Better understand how retention

of members enables us to support and provide those Many programs and services we offer to our
Visually and Hearing Impaired communities As well as our Youth.

We are faced with a challenge at this point in Lionism that will demand all of our input, dedication and

commitment to discontinue the loss of so many Lions .The result of not being good stewards of our
membership will certainly lead to our GREAT STATE being placed in TRANSITION. Together we
MUST make a difference, but only if we work much smarter.

Thanks for allowing me to serve as your Statewide Retention Chairperson and for all your continuing

efforts to maintain our Multiple District health through positive retention of our membership.
Respectfully Submitted,

I. Frank Brooks Jr. PDG
Statewide Retention Chairperson
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Lions Clubs International - Multiple District 31
North Carolina Lions State Council

Official Minutes

Saturday, August 12, 2006 Holiday Inn, Salisbury, NC

August 28, 2006

Correction to August 12, 2006 Council Minutes

Ref. Page 8:

Reference to District 31-B in the Request by DG O’Malley and the Motion by DG Holston
should be District 31-C not 31-B.

Request and motion should read:

“District Governor Dolores O’Malley requested that District 31-C be relieved of paying 1st half
dues for two clubs that were disbanded in June 2006, but who were still showing membership in
July 1, 2006. The charters were sent to International on August 1, 2006.

Holston moved to excuse D31-C from paying Council and Promotions dues for two clubs
disbanded in June 2006. Motion seconded by Leathers. Motion passed.”

With apologies,

George D. Ohm
Council Secretary/ Treasurer


